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MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRIME MINISTER: 2nd April, 1929

St«Lawrence Engineering Conference.

Attached is a memorandum from D.W.McLachlan 
reporting proceedings of the conference held between 
the Dominion and Ontario engineers to consider methods 
of developing the international rapids section.

It will be noted that arrangements have been 
made for examining in detail the Ogden Island scheme 
put forward by the Hydro-Electric Commission,and the 
Crysler Island scheme which is the latest alternative 
of the Dominion engineers, and that consideration is 
also being given to the possibility and cost of the 
construction of channels,locks and side canals wholly on 
the Canadian side.
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